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Visit the Town of Cheverly 
website at www.cheverly-
md.gov or scan the QR Code 
for the Spanish translation of 
the Newsletter. 

MAYOR KAYCE MUNYENEH 

MAYOR’S CORNER  

             Message from the Mayor    
Marching In!   
 

March is Marching in with a fury.  Have you ever had your calendar fill up weeks 
before you could see the days on the calendar?  Our staff has been working hard in 
supporting Mayor and Council to get things done.  By the time you read this, Phase 
One of the Strategic Planning Process will be complete, we should be close to  
revealing our town seal, budget discussions regarding the American Rescue Plan 
funds should have taken place, a developer should be chosen for the Hospital Hill 
Site, and a Chief of Police should have been selected.  We also ensured residents 
that have waited for decades to get traffic calming measures finally got a vote to 
have them installed and unanimously passed a Black History Month Resolution for 
February.  We have been busy!  All the aforementioned action items require        
additional follow-up and follow-through with the community, but I want you to 
know it is clear our team is getting things done.  And there is more for March.   
 

In the coming days, our new part-time youth coordinator will reach out to town   
organizations and set up programming for our teens.  This was near and dear to me 
as Councilmember as there has been little for our youth to do after they are of a   
certain age.  The youth coordinator will work closely with VineCorp and the 
Cheverly Youth Commission.  This position will be instrumental in establishing the 
town’s Youth Council that mirrors the Mayor and Council and will provide          
legislative ideas on behalf of teens.  It is so important that the Youth Council is    
representative of our town so please look out for notifications and get your teen   
involved!   
 

Now, I recognize that not everyone reads the newsletter, engages with social media, 
or even looks at town meetings.  I have tried to figure out ways to reach out to the 
community to update you on all the amazing things we have going on in town.  
Aside from Mayor on the Move where I set up a table on corners in Cheverly when 
it is warm and knocking on doors, I wanted a more formal way to share                 
information.  Out of that pondering came the idea to have our first-ever State 
of  Cheverly Address.  On March 21, 2022, at 6 p.m., you will be able to use this 
link: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85273139582?pwd=Q1l6M3I0T1NkbDJlTkkxRGJpMGU1dz09   

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85273139582?pwd=Q1l6M3I0T1NkbDJlTkkxRGJpMGU1dz09
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to check out the State of Cheverly Address. My hope 
is to also have this streaming on our cable station with 
our newly installed equipment in the town hall as 
well.  This address will include information about the 
town’s budget, achievements, policing, development, 
strategic plan, priorities, annexations, and upcoming 
endeavors.  It will be the quickest way to get up to 
date with everything happening in our town.   
 

As you know March is Women’s History Month.  I 
cannot wait to see the offerings community              
organizations provide for us to learn and grow about 
notable women from history and right here in   
Cheverly!  Be on the watch for programming from the 
Mt. Hope Commission and the Women’s Club for 
events that honor women who have made “Herstory.”  
 

Probably lesser known about March is National      
Developmental Disabilities Awareness Month.  On    
February 26, 1987, President Ronald Reagan officially 
declared Proclamation 5613 making March National 
Developmental Disabilities Awareness Month.  The 
proclamation called for people to provide                
understanding, encouragement, and opportunities to 
help persons with disabilities to lead productive and 
fulfilling lives.  This is also near and dear to me     
considering I know so many people with                  
developmental disabilities for a myriad of reasons  
including cancer.  I also have a neurodiverse home 
and recognize how easy it is to not see people in     
society.  Think of ways to be inclusive.  Everyone 
wants, and deserves, to enjoy life, feel productive and 
secure.  But in March, we take extra steps to raise 
awareness about the support and rights of the people 
with disabilities and to celebrate their contributions to 
our communities and society as a whole!  
 

My Mayor’s Mention this month is Ms. Beverly 
Jones, Ms. Robin McClain, and the ladies of the 
Women's Club.  You may not know this, but every 
other week, these ladies reach into their own pockets 
to purchase and put together with love baskets for 
Mayor and Council, Cheverly Police Department, and 
Cheverly Public Works.  They include cards of inspi-
ration, snacks, and lots of love.  It is a constant re-
minder that we serve a community that sees and cares 
for us and we are grateful.   
 

Last but not least, can you consider doing something 
for me?  Do you have a fourth grader?  Ask their 

teacher if they would be willing to participate in the 
“If I Were Mayor” Essay Contest.  I am going to send 
this request to our local elementary school, but I 
would also love to receive the essays.  What would 
you do if you were Mayor?  I would love to 
hear!  Check this out:  

Government Meetings & Worksessions  

Thursday, March 10, 2022    8:00 pm                          Town Meeting 
Thursday, March 24, 2022    7:30 pm                Worksession 
 

Thursday, April 14, 2022    8:00 pm             Town Meeting 
Thursday, April 28, 2022    7:30 pm                                        Worksession 
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WARD 1: COUNCILMEMBER MARVELY NETTLES  
 

We need your help with support for Shepherd’s Cove! Please donate gently used or new purses, women      
toiletries, and jewelry. Please drop off items outside of Town Hall on Sunday March 6th and/or Sunday March 
13th from 12-1pm. The goal is to fill 55 purses with toiletries and jewelry. With support from CPRC, we will 
pack and deliver the purses by April 1st.  

 
WARD 4: COUNCILMEMBER JOSEPH DALAKER  

 
 

Greetings neighbors!  My website, DalakerPublicAffairs.com, provides additional context 
around issues  before the town, reminders and debriefs of town events, and links to various           
resources on other websites.  At the bottom of the homepage you can sign up to receive my       
updates by e-mail (DalakerPublicAffairs.com/#contact ).   The QR code shown here takes you  
to that page as well.  Hope you find it helpful in staying up to speed!     

 
WARD SIX : COUNCILMEMBER AMY FRY 

 
 

Cheverly neighbors, I encourage you to use this link https://linktr.ee/FryWard6 or the QR Code to 
find ways to receive regular updates from me. I have a variety of ways I can be reached or deliver 
updates and want to ensure that I am accessible and communicative. Thank you! 
 

 
 

Meeting Agendas are updated on the Town 
website:  www.cheverly-md.gov and virtual 
meeting information will be posted online in 
News & Announcements.  If you have ques-
tions, please call the Town Hall.   
 
Town Meetings are broadcast LIVE on Cable 71 & 
Fios 35.  They are re-broadcast every day at 12:00 
noon, 6:00 pm and 10:00 pm.  Meetings can also be 
viewed on the town’s website at www.cheverly-
md.gov.  
 
 Votes are unanimous unless otherwise noted 
CM= Councilmember  
 

ACTIONS TAKEN 
 

Worksesson—January 27th 
 
 Motion to amend the agenda to remove the 

Strategic Plan update until the February 
Worksession on February 10, 2022:  by CM 

Nettles, seconded by CM Dalaker. Approved 
unanimously.  

Town Meeting— February 10th  
 
 Motion to authorize Mr. Galloway to enter into 

a contract of $185,000 for the purpose of reno-
vating Woodworth Park including the rubber 
surface:  by CM Dalaker, seconded by CM Fry. 
CM Nettles, CM Watson, CM Dalaker, CM Garc-
es, CM Fry voted Yes. CM McCann voted no. 
Motion passed 5-1.  

 
 Motion to give Mr. Galloway and Mr. Pounds 

the directive to explore annexing opportunity: 
by CM Fry, seconded by CM Nettles.   

      Councilmembers Nettles, Fry, Dalaker, Garces          
      voted yes. CM McCann and CM Watson opposed.    
      Motion passed 4-2. 
 
 Motion to adopt the Proclamation Recognizing 

February as Black History Month in Cheverly, 
MD: by CM Watson, seconded by CM Nettles. 
Approved unanimously.  

 

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 COUNCILMEMBERS UPDATE  

In an effort to keep our Town connected during this pandemic we are including upcoming events in this Newslet-

ter.  Please note we may need to cancel these events due to ongoing changes and updates with COVID-19.    

https://linktr.ee/FryWard6
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GET ALERTED! 
Would you like to receive Town updates in real time?  
If so, subscribe on the Town website to receive  
an email sent directly to you when News and  
Announcements are posted.   
 

Signing up is easy. Simply visit cheverly-md.gov.  Go 
to the brown banner where you see  Home,  Public 
Safety, Public Works, Administration, Board of  
Commission, and Subscribe. Click “Subscribe…”  and 
fill in the necessary  information.  
 

SOLID ANIMAL WASTE ORDINANCE 
Sec. 4-10 (a)   It shall be unlawful 
for a person controlling an animal, 
except a seeing eye dog, to allow 
or permit solid waste of such ani-
mal to remain on the property of 

any other person without the consent of the owner or 
occupant thereof; or on such public properties as are 
prohibited by order of the Mayor and Council of the 
Town of Cheverly. Prohibited areas are sidewalks, 
Gast Park, American Legion Park, Boyd Park, & play 
areas of all other parks. 

 

WINTER WEATHER REMINDERS 
 

TOWN CODE - Sec. 27-10—Parking 
A snow emergency shall exist  
whenever snow has accumulated on 
the streets to a depth of one (1) inch 
or more.    
The provisions of this subsection shall 
be effective without any notification and shall remain 
in effect until the street is plowed; provided, however, 
that when snow shall accumulate to a depth of one 
inch or more after 11:00PM, the provisions of this 
subsection shall not be effective until 7:00AM the day 
following and shall remain in effect until the street is 
plowed.   
 

PARKING RESTRICTIONS: During a snow 
emergency no person shall park any vehicle as  
follows: 
 On the cul-de-sac portion of any street,  
 On any courts,  
 On the even-numbered side of all streets,  
 (exception) On the odd-numbered side of 59th 

Avenue, and one block of Inwood Street between 
Cheverly Avenue & Belleview Avenue. 

 

NOTE: The snow emergency parking restrictions do 
not override existing no-parking zones or apply to 
streets where enforcement would disallow all parking 
because of a no-parking zone, or to streets with any 
barrier or strip dividing lanes of traffic.  
 

PRIORITIES:  The snow removal operations work 

under the following priorities: 1.) Cheverly Avenue 
2.) principal connecting streets: Forest Road, Crest 
Avenue, Valley Way, Greenleaf Road, 62nd Avenue, 
State Street, Schuster Drive; 3.) all other streets. 
 

Please visit the Town website to view the Snow Re-
moval FAQs. 
 

VACATIONS & HOME SECURITY 

Residents planning to be away for vacations should visit 
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/

webforms/house-check-request to arrange to have their homes 
checked while they are gone.   
 

The following items should also be checked to make sure 
your residence is safe and looks as much as possible like 
someone is there: 
 

 Cancel newspaper & mail delivery or have a 
neighbor pick it up for you. 

 Arrange for lawn care. 
 Strore valuables, preferably in a bank. 
 Store lawn mowers, bicycles, and lawn furniture 

inside. 
 Set lights inside the house on a timer. 
 Set telephone bells as low as possible. 
 Draw shades and drapes.  
 Lock cars left in the driveway. 
 Make sure smoke detectors are working. 
 Lock all windows and doors. 
 Give your house key & itinerary to at least one 

friend or neighbor. 
 
 

SAFETY REMINDER:  
We ask residents to remember that 
your neighbors who walk to  
Metro, or children walking to 
school, and the hard working Mail 
Carriers are exposed to dangerous 
conditions when sidewalks are not cleared in a timely 
manner.  Failure to comply with Town Code could 
result in fines. 
 

TOWN CODE Sec. 18-4.1—SIDEWALKS Whenever 
snow accumulates to a depth of one inch or more, it is the 
duty of each occupant to clear the snow from the sidewalk 
adjacent to that property, within 12 hours after the snow 
ceases, (unless at night, in which case it shall be removed 
within 12 hours after sunrise).  Snow and ice removed from 
sidewalks shall NOT be deposited on streets or other 
sidewalks.   
When ice forms on sidewalks, occupant shall place sand, 
ashes or other such material on sidewalks within 6 hours, 
(unless at night, in which case it can be spread by noon of the 
next day).  
 

Icy spots on public property can be reported to Public Works 
at 301-773-2666.  

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/webforms/house-check-request
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/webforms/house-check-request
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RESIDENTIAL ZONE PARKING 
 

Residential ZONE parking permits are now available. 
The price of the permit is $5 per vehicle with 1 free 
guest pass per address.  A second guest pass may be 
obtained for $2. (Only two guest passes per address.)  
 

Applications can be downloaded from the Town website 
at  www.cheverly-md.gov  under  the Form and File tab. 
 

Please drop completed applications in the Permits Box 
located at Town Hall or mail to: 
Code Enforcement, 6401 Forest 
Road, Cheverly, MD 20785. 

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

http://www.cheverly-md.gov
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Town Hall 301.773.8360 Monday - Friday, 9 a.m.  - 5 p.m. 

Police Department                   

Emergency 911   

Non-Emergency 301.352.1200   

Administrative Office 301.341.1055 Monday – Friday, 9 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

Public Works 301.773.2666 Monday - Friday, 7:30 a.m. - 4 p.m. 

COVID-19 Updates are ONGOING  
How to get current information 
Visit the Town of Cheverly website (www.cheverly-md.gov) for more resources and information regarding COVID-19.  
Also please sign up for the News and Announcements emails.  
 

We are also sharing information via Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679.  To 
receive our CodeRed notifications, subscribe at  https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE.   
 

We ask that Town residents be patient regarding these matters and during these unprecedented times while the Town contin-
ues to strive to provide essential services for our community. 
 

Thank you for your help and cooperation during this social distancing time. Guidance and recommendations are changing 
rapidly. We will provide updates as they are received from state and local health officials. If you need to contact the  
departments, please see hours of operation and phone  numbers below. 

Town Hall 
Open for administrative  
purposes only 
 

Mask and temperature checks are required to enter the 
building. Please practice social distancing of at least 6 
feet.   

Town Parks & Trails Open  Please practice social distancing of at least 6 feet.   

Town Owned Playground Equipment Open 
Play at your own risk and practice social distancing of at 
least 6 feet.  

Police Department Open Masks are required in the building. 

Public Works Open at Town Hall   
Mask and temperature checks are required to enter the 
building. Please practice social distancing of at least 6 
feet.   

Meeting Rooms No public access Meeting rooms at Town Hall are closed. 

Trash and other Public Works Collection Normal Trash Schedule   

 

TOWN OF CHEVERLY 
ORDINANCE No.: 2022-1    

 

An Ordinance whereby the Mayor and  
Council of the Town of Cheverly amend  

Chapter 8-9(f)(3) of the Town Code for the 
purpose of creating right of special  
exceptions for corner lot properties. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

TOWN OF CHEVERLY 
ORDINANCE No.: 2022-02 

 
Of the mayor and council of the town of Cheverly 
amending chapter 24 “streets, sidewalks and other 
public works projects” of the town code, by  
repealing and re-enacting § 24-16.1(c) and (d), to 
require a meeting between residents and the traffic 
engineer after a petition to install speed humps is 
validated and requiring the traffic engineer to  
submit its recommendations to the mayor and 
council for consideration; and eliminating the  
requirement that a technical study be performed 
with each petition to install speed humps. 
  

 

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

http://www.cheverly.gov
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
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 CHEVERLY YOUTH DEVELOPMENT EVENT 
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TRASH SCHEDULE  

Mondays (Town Wide) Yard Waste Pick Up  
 

Mondays (East Side) Trash Pick Up 
 

Tuesdays (West Side) Trash Pick Up 
 

Wednesdays (Town Wide) Recycling Pick Up 
 

Thursdays (East Side) Trash Pick Up, including Bulk Trash Pick Up (3 Items Limit) 
 

Fridays (West Side) Trash Pick Up, including Bulk Trash Pick Up (3 Items Limit) 
Note: Bulk Trash is limited to 3 items and only on the days listed above. 
 

Please have your Regular Trash, Bulk Trash, Yard Waste and Recycling at the curb before 
7AM.  Crews will start at 7:30 AM.  Please help the Public Works crew out by not parking in 
front of the yard waste, trash, recycling, and bulk trash.  The picture below, shows how       
difficult it can be for the crew when there's a vehicle parked. Please do not put Yard Waste 
and Recycling in plastic trash bags.   
 

 PUBLIC WORKS 

RECYCLING  & TRASH  TOTALS 
January 2022 
 

Curbside Recycling       41.76TNS ($27 per ton) 
Yard Waste                     21.59TNS ($25 per ton) 
Refuse                           131.20TNS ($70 per ton) 
 

Recycling + Yard waste     =    63.35    =    32.56% Percentage 
Total Tonnage.                       194.55         diverted from landfill  
 

Total Landfill Tipping Fee Savings for Diverted Materials = $$2,767.23  
1 Appliance 

2022 LEAF VACUUM 
SCHEDULE 
 

END OF 2nd COMPLETE CYCLE OF TOWN 
March 1 - March 11 Entire Town  
 

No Vacuum Collections on Mondays, Wednesdays 
and Town Holidays.  
 

Please do not block sidewalks or the streets with 
your leaves. Also, it is important that stones,   

branches and other hard materials are not mixed in 
with the leaves.  
 

If delayed due to equipment failures, inclement 
weather, or other schedule changes, weekly up dates 
will be provided on the Town’s website under News 
and Announcements.  
 

Please note that the schedule is in reverse order from 
previous years.  
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If you would like to dispose of an old and/or damaged recycling bin or trash can, 

please call Public Works (301-773-2666) to schedule a pickup. Make sure that it is 

all plastic with no metal parts and that it is clearly labeled with a sign saying 

"Dispose of Bin or Can." Then put it at the curb for pickup. 

Do those old broken-down trash cans and recycling  
bins have you in a dump?  

Report Street Light Problems to Pepco 
 

If you are having any problems with street lights (they are out, blinking on and off, etc.) you can contact   

Pepco directly.  Go to www.pepco.com, go to Outages, and click on     Report a Street Light Outage.  Enter 

either the address or pole number.  A map showing the street lights in the area will appear. Click on the street 

light you wish to report. You will be directed to enter information about the light and your contact              

information.                                                                                                                   Or Scan  >>>>>>>>>>>> 

Find us on Facebook | Town of Cheverly Department of Public Works | www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-Department-of-Public-Works-106361871845265/ 

 
 
 

To view the Town of Cheverly Snow FAQs please 
scan the QR code to the left or visit  

https://www.cheverly-md.gov/home/news/town-
cheverly-snow-removal-faqs 

http://www.pepco.com
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-Department-of-Public-Works-106361871845265/
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Cheverly Municipal Election  
Monday, May 2, 2022  

7 am – 8 pm 

This year Cheverly will be holding elections for 
Mayor as well as special elections for Council mem-
bers from Wards 4 and 5. 
Information for Candidates 
Candidates for Mayor must be: 
 At least 25 years of age on or before election day 
 A citizen of the United States 
 A registered voter of Cheverly 
 A resident of Cheverly for not less than 6 months 

preceding the election 
Candidates for Town Council must be: 
 At least 21 years of age on or before election day 
 A citizen of the United States 
 A registered voter of Cheverly 
 A resident of Cheverly for not less than 6 months 

preceding the election 
 A resident of the ward from which they are    

elected   

Forms to file for candidacy may be obtained from the 
Cheverly website at www.cheverly-md.gov/board-
elections or from the Town Hall office during busi-
ness hours. Completed forms must be received at 
Town Hall no later than 5:00 pm on Friday, March 
18, 2022.  
Candidate photos and profiles must also be submitted 
by March 18, 2022 for publication in the April news-
letter. Please email the profile and picture to elec-
tion@cheverly-md.gov. Contact the Town Clerk at 
301-773-8360 if you need further information. 
 

Information for Voters 

To be eligible to vote in the Town election, you 
must register to vote in one of two ways: 
1. Register to vote with the state of Maryland before 

April 2, 2022. Already registered? Make sure 
your registration reflects your current Cheverly 
address. Check here: voterserv-
ices.elections.maryland.gov/votersearch 

2. Register to vote with the Town of Cheverly. This 
option is available to any resident who cannot / 
will not register in Maryland (examples, non-US 
citizens or active military with active voter regis-
trations in another state) and who meets the eligi-
bility requirements. Registering to vote with the 
Town may be done at any time, including on elec-
tion day. 

Any registered voter in Cheverly may request a bal-
lot to be mailed to them (or to be picked up in-
person at Town Hall) if they choose not to vote in per-
son. The request form may be found in this newsletter, 
picked up in-person at Town Hall, or downloaded 
from Town website at www.cheverly-md.gov/board-
elections. The deadline to request a mail-in ballot is 
April 25, 2022.                                                                                                                                                                                                       

Election Day Volunteers 
The Board of Election Supervisors is seeking volun-
teers to help on Election Day. Tasks will include as-
sisting with crowd flow, pandemic protocols, and oth-
er tasks as assigned by the Board of Election Supervi-
sors. If you're interested in signing up for a shift to 
volunteer in the Town Election, please email 
chvboes@gmail.com. 

 BOARD OF ELECTIONS 

TRASH COLLECTION REMINDER 
 

Sec. 10-7 Except for household trash, which the town 
may collect from side or rear yards, all collectible 
trash shall be placed at the street side or curb, but shall 
not be placed there earlier than 7:00 p.m. on the day 
before it is scheduled to be collected. All containers or 
uncollected trash and waste must be removed from the 
street side or curb by 7:00 p.m. of the day it was 
scheduled for collection. Upon request of a resident to 
the town administrator and for good cause shown, the  
town may collect recyclables from a side or rear yard 
of the property.     

                                                                                        

CONTAINERS NOT TO EXCEED  
THIRTY-TWO (32) GALLON CAPACITY. 
 

 

Just a reminder, and as stated on the Town's website, 
“Containers not to exceed thirty-two (32) gallon 
capacity."   
 

Public Works will not pick up nor empty trash 
containers larger than 32-gallons. This is for the 
safety of our Public Works employees who manually 
lift each and every trash can. 
 
 

*In the interim, until you purchase a 32-gallon trash 
can with a tight-fitting lid, please remove all trash 
bags from cans larger than 32-gallons and place 
them on the curb prior to trash collection. 
 
 

If you have any questions, contact Public Works        

directly at 301 773-2666.  

http://www.cheverly-md.gov/board-elections
http://www.cheverly-md.gov/board-elections
mailto:election@cheverly-md.gov
mailto:election@cheverly-md.gov
http://voterservices.elections.maryland.gov/votersearch
http://voterservices.elections.maryland.gov/votersearch
http://www.cheverly-md.gov/board-elections
http://www.cheverly-md.gov/board-elections
mailto:chvboes@gmail.com
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 One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 
 

Message from the Interim Chief 
Carl Miller  

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
  Police Emergency      9-1-1 
  

   Police Non-Emergency      (301) 352-1200 
   

  Cheverly Police Headquarters     (301) 341-1055 
Hours: 9:00am - 5:00pm  Monday - Friday  

 

Message from the Chief  
 

As we approach the end of winter, and both pedestrian and vehicular movement increase the need for 
a comprehensive TRAFFIC SAFETY program form an integral component of effective SAFE   
COMMUNITY POLICING, within and around our town.  While other law enforcement issues     
constantly compete with traffic safety for CPD attention, such as, THEFT FROM AUTOMOBILES 
(TFA), which seems to plague our community.  As we look at quarterly (TFA) data, we must  
recognize that, while Cheverly remains below the national, state and county numbers, we within 
Cheverly must remain: Pro-Active, Vigilant and Informed. The National Rail Corporation 
(AMTRAK) uses a nationally recognized term titled “See Something, Say Something“ perhaps we 
can begin discussion about this nationally recognized terminology or develop a unique Cheverly 
term.  Nevertheless, this can be accomplished by way of a unified Public Information and Education 
Campaign, perhaps led by Cheverly Police Accountability Board (PCAB), Cheverly Youth, civic 
groups, residents, etc.    
 

Despite the issues we face, I am encouraged by the dedication and resolve of those working to end the 
(TFA) also known as “crimes of opportunity”.  My professional vision for the Cheverly Police       
Department is a “SAFE COMMUNITY” traffic plan with an age-old strategy to increase: Awareness, 
strategize with community stakeholders, social media campaign (CPD) visibility throughout our 
town.  
 

I read an article a few years ago relating to Police Reform and Trust.  The article carefully described a 
policy titled “a duty to intervene “.  I do believe this police accountability measure is something to 
worthy of discussion with the PCAB, Cheverly Police Department sworn members, Town Council 
and whomever will listen.  Simply put, the policy/strategy calls for an officer that engages in physical 
misconduct, nearby officers will step in and stop it.  Key to this policy being, the misconduct is 
stopped immediately, in view of the    community members, if applicable.  As a law enforcement  
professional, I understand and hear the decades long cry for help that people MAY not trust the law 
enforcement investigative process and recognize they do trust their eyes.   
 

I would like to end this monthly message with three thoughts:  
First, the “duty to intervene” notion in no way should be construed to suggest any member of CPD or 
any  other public safety agency has or currently operating unscrupulously or side-ways.  Second, I 
would like to share a quote which, in my opinion, embodies the Cheverly community: “The goal of 
the Cheverly Police  Department, government and residents is to grow so strong on the inside that 
nothing on the outside can affect the town’s inner wellness, without the town’s conscious permission 
“ … just a thought.  Third, I look forward to both meeting, strategizing and serving the people that 
both live, shop, visit and travel thru our community. 

              

          ~Interim Chief  Carl Miller 
 

mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
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Crime Report for January 2022 

*Note that all addresses are in Hundred Blocks 

1/2/2022 09:00 HRS 6400 Landover Road Theft from Auto (airbag stolen) 

1/8/2022 24:00 HRS 57th Avenue/Landover Road Fraud 

1/20/2022 04:00 HRS 2300 Belleview Avenue Theft from Auto  

1/22/2022 24:00 HRS 6000 Hawthorne Street Theft from Auto (wallet) 

1/23/2022 20:30 HRS Landover Road Arrest (Narcotics) 

1/24/2022 16:30 HRS 6000 Landover Road Theft  

1/28/2022 18:30 HRS 5800 Annapolis Road Assault (Domestic) 

CPD Hiring  
The department continues to seek the right officers for the  
positions Please check the Cheverly Website Employment 
Opportunities or PoliceApp for openings.  Residents who refer a 
candidate who receives a final offer of employment will receive a 
check for $500!                                                                                                    
 

Online Reporting  
In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, the department  
implemented an online reporting system for some non-
emergency calls for service. These calls include auto tampering, 
destruction of property/property damage, lost  property, theft 
from autos, and certain other thefts that don’t rise to the level of 
burglary. Residents are encouraged to utilize this system, in lieu 
of the non-emergency number, for incidents that meet the re-
quirements.   
 

The online portal can be found here:  
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/
cheverlypolice-department-online-report-submittal. Once com-
pleted, the reports can be obtained by request via  
reports@cheverlypolice.org. You will receive a call from one of 
our officers to either gather further information or to provide the 
respective case number. Once completed, the reports can be ob-
tained, by request, via reports@cheverlypolice.org.  
 

Report Requests  
All reports can be requested, via email, at  
reports@cheverlypolice.org. When submitting your  request, 
please include as much information as possible, that pertains to 
the report. In addition, a photocopy of the requesting party’s ID 
will need to accompany the request for identification purposes. In 
response to the state of  emergency, all fees associated with re-
port requests have been waived.  
 

Tips@cheverlypolice.org is the email address that residents can 
use to send non-emergency tips or information to the department. 
Our investigators are constantly working to investigate criminal 

cases in which our residents have been victimized. If you have or 
believe you have information, photographs, or video that could  
assist the department, and you don’t want to call, please send us 
an email. If you see someone in immediate danger or a crime 
being committed, dial 911.  
 

Cheverly’s Mass Notification System is Here!     
CodeRED allows residents to receive emergency alerts via text, 
email, or phone call. Upon signing up for the service, users can 

create a Managed Account, which allows the user to create a 
username and password and control the following:                                                                             

1. Types of alerts received:                                                           
 a.    Emergency Alerts (Mandatory)                                
 b.    General Alerts (Optional)                            

 c.    Weather Alerts (Optional, as provided by the         
        National Weather Service)                                       

2. Method alerts are received:                                               
 a.   Via text message                                               

 b.   Via email                                                                    
 c.   Via phone call                                                                                                          

Users can also perform a Quick signup however, doing so would 
require the user to call CodeRED’s customer service line in order 
to make any changes to the account.                                          

Users are required to have either a residential or business ad-
dress, within the Cheverly limits, in order to sign up for an ac-

count. The system supports multiple addresses, phone numbers, 
and emails.   

In order to start receiving alerts, residents can sign up using any 
of the following ways:  
 

By going to the Police Department’s 
website and clicking on   
 

By going to https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/
BF05350699FE  

 

Monthly Focus:  Identity Fraud  

    

According to the Consumer Sentinel Network, maintained and updated by the Federal Trade Commis-
sion (FTC), identity theft complaints in 2020 increased from 651,000 to 1.4 million. That means the rate 
of identity theft is doubling year over year in the United States.  Government benefits fraud, tax fraud, medical 
fraud, personal loan fraud, credit card fraud, and impostor scams were the top methods of identity theft in 
2021.   (identityguard.com)  

 

1. Freeze Your Credit (Very Important) also make sure you freeze your child(ren) credit as well. 
2. Request Your Free Credit Report 
3. Monitor Your Credit (and Identity) 
4. Review Your Financial & Medical Statements 
5. Safeguard Your Social Security Number and Your Physical Mail  
      (Go Paperless When Possible) 
6. Shred All Confidential Documents 

mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
https://www.iii.org/fact-statistic/facts-statistics-identity-theft-and-cybercrime
https://www.iii.org/fact-statistic/facts-statistics-identity-theft-and-cybercrime
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CHEVERLY GREEN  
INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE 

Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee 
March Monthly Meeting 

Date: Monday, March 7, 2022 
 

7:30-9:30 p.m., Large Conference Room, Cheverly 
Community Center, 6401 Forest Road, Cheverly 
Or virtually via Zoom, watch for announcements on 
the Cheverly town website 
 

Monthly meeting to report progress on Cheverly 
greening efforts and plan next steps and new initia-
tives. In implementing the Cheverly Green Infrastruc-
ture Plan, your Cheverly Green Infrastructure Com-
mittee is working on projects in education, planning, 
and research. 
 

All are welcome to join us! Contact shei-
la.salo@gmail.com or see the Cheverly town website 
for a copy of the meeting agenda. 
 

Cheverly Green Infrastructure Plan on the web: 
www.greencheverly.org 
 

Cheverly’s Environment: Annual Report of Volun-
teer Work, 2021 
 

Cheverly has long prided itself as being a town in 
which volunteer efforts are welcomed, indeed seen as 
essential. These efforts have served as a capacity  
multiplier in a town operating with a lean paid staff. 
To bring attention to volunteer efforts within Cheverly 
in the field of the environment and conservation, we 
present an annual report for the year 2021. Much of 
the value of these efforts is not quantifiable, but in the 
spirit of the Town Council’s budget season, we have 
tried to reduce the volunteer work to figures. 
 

The dollar value of volunteer time in Maryland in 
2020 was estimated in 2021 by the Do Good Institute 
at the University of Maryland as $31.29. 
 

Cheverly Native Plant Program, founded 2021, dedi-
cated to planting native plants on town property.     
Estimate includes physical and administrative work. 

Estimated 1850 hours, value $ 57,886.50.  
 

Friends of Kilmer Street Park and Arboretum, found-
ed 2021, implements the park plan as adopted by the 
Town. Estimate includes administrative plus physical 
work: cleanup, invasive plant removal, and improve-
ment, tree planting and inventory, and public activi-
ties. 
 

Estimated 198 hours, value $ 6,235.02. 
 

Friends of Lower Beaverdam Creek, founded 2007,  
Woodworth trail creation and maintenance, Estimate 
primarily physical work: trail maintenance, invasive 
plant removal, planting, cleanup.  
 

Estimated 330 hours, value $ 10,325.70. 
 

Green Infrastructure Committee Science Committee, 
founded 2011. Includes the Plant Rescue Operation, 
rescuing native plants from development sites and 
transplanting them to comparable habitats; native 
plant propagation; wildlife monitoring; nature hikes; 
Euclid Woods invasive plant control, storm damage 
mitigation, tree protection, monitoring abuse.  
 

Estimated 490 hours, value $15,332.10. 
 

Total work hours, 2868; total of calculable volunteer 

value, $89,779.32 
 
 

CHEVERLY BOYS AND GIRLS CLUB  
 

CBGC Baseball registration is now open on the club 
website www.cheverlybgc.org for the upcoming 
Spring season and will remain open through March 
25th.  This season we will be offering teams for kids 
ages 4 through 14.   
 

Children must turn 4 no later than April 1st to be eli-
gible.  Children must NOT turn 15 prior to April 30th 
in order to be eligible. 
 

Please reach out to baseball commissioner Larry Fry 
at Larry.Fry.CBGC@gmail.com with any questions 
and we look forward to a great spring out on the fields 
this year! 

 
 

ST. AMBROSE SCHOOL  
 

St. Ambrose School is still accepting applications for 
the 22-23 school year. 
 

Please visit our website at 
www.stambrosecheverly.org or contact the office at 
301-773-0223 for information.  
 

Watch for information regarding our March Open 
House.   

RECREATIONAL COUNCIL  
 

We have an exciting announcement…after two long years, the 
Recreation Council will be having an in-person meeting on 
Tuesday, March 22, 2022 at 7:00 pm in the conference room in 
the town building.   
 
This is a great opportunity to volunteer for events in our com-
munity; such as, children’s holiday parties, flea markets, and 
more.  Please contact Barbara Pejokovich at 301-773-5883 if 
you have any questions. See you at the meeting! 

Community Bulletin Board 

http://www.greencheverly.org
http://www.cheverlybgc.org
mailto:Larry.Fry.CBGC@gmail.com
http://www.stambrosecheverly.org
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CHEVERLY DAY 

Cheverly Day is going back to October. The date is 
October first.  The team is busy    booking bands and 
making other plans. If you want to be part of the 
Cheverly Day team, please contact chever-
lyday@cheverlyday.org  

 
 

CHEVERLY PARENT                              
RESOURCE CENTER (CPRC) 

Thanks to all who participated in our   

Valentine’s Day exchange!  It was a great way to 

spread the love to so many kids and adults in   

Cheverly. Please keep your eyes on the listserv and 

Facebook group for monthly events this spring and 

summer including a kid’s art show, the return of   

family photos, and performances!  We are also     

looking for some volunteers to coordinate baby meet 

ups and playgroups, if you can spare a few hours a 

month please reach out.  As always you can help    

welcome our newest Cheverly residents and help   

support a neighbor by nourishing them when they 

need it most with a baby meal. 

 

CHEVERLY YOUTH COMMISSION 
 

The CYC is a newly founded organization committed 
to promoting youth engagement in the Cheverly com-
munity.  
 

This March, we have so much planned! Currently 
we’re co-hosting a self-defense class, organizing a 
shelter drive, and continuing our efforts to lower the 

municipal voting age to sixteen. 
 

For more information on how to join the 
CYC, donate to the drive, support the 
Vote16 initiative, etc - scan the URL.  
 

Have a marvelous month! 

 

POLICE CHIEFS ADVISORY BOARD 
 

Please join the Police Chief's Advisory Board for our 
March Meeting 
March 8, 8pm 
On Zoom https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81291130690 
 

If you have anything you want to share with PCAB or 
would like to learn about joining our board email us at 
cheverlypcab@gmail.com 

Cheverly African American  
Community Organization (CAACO) 

 

CELEBRATE OUR SCHOLARS, 
INNOVATORS, AND VISION 

ARIES EVERY DAY!!! 
 

BLACK HISTORY MONTH/365 
CAACO meetings are every 4th 
Monday of the month at 7PM.  

  

See contact information below. 
 

Barbara Brown 
CAACO Convening Coordinator 

OfficialCAACO@gmail.com 
202-670-6418 

 

 

mailto:cheverlyday@cheverlyday.org
mailto:cheverlyday@cheverlyday.org
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81291130690?fbclid=IwAR1TS7gYTNnClsrZ2RuX4a_k-VY71K8NwITPsj5sHGcA0qKGAhKDAkPiIP8
mailto:cheverlypcab@gmail.com
mailto:OfficialCAACO@gmail.com
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EMERGENCY RESPONSE TEAM (CERT)  
 

March is Flood Safety Month so here are some Flood 
Safety Tips 
 

Each year, more deaths occur because of flooding than 
any other hazard related to thunderstorms. The most 
common flood deaths occur when a vehicle is driven 
into hazardous floodwater. Fortunately, you can take 
steps to protect yourself, your family, and your home. 
 

During a Flood Watch or Warning 

 Gather emergency supplies, including food and 
water. Store at least 1 gallon of water per day for 
each person and each pet. Store at least a 3-day 
supply. 

 Listen to your local radio or television station for 
updates. 

 Bring in outdoor possessions (lawn furniture, 
grills, trash cans) or tie them down securely. 

 If evacuation appears necessary, turn off all  
      utilities at the main power switch and close the     
      main gas valve. 

 Leave areas subject to flooding such as low spots, 
canyons, washes, etc. (Remember: avoid driving 
through flooded areas and standing water.) 

 

After Flooding Occurs 

 Avoid driving through flooded areas and standing 
water. As little as six inches of water can cause 
you to lose control of your vehicle. 

 Do not drink flood water, or use it to wash dishes, 
brush teeth, or wash/prepare food. Drink clean, 
safe water. 

 If you are evacuated, return to your home only  
after local authorities have said it is safe to do so. 

 Listen for boil water advisories. Local authorities 
will let you know if your water is safe for drinking 
and bathing. 

 During a water advisory, use only bottled, 
boiled, or treated water for drinking,   
cooking, etc. 

 When in doubt, throw it out! Throw away any 
food and bottled water that comes/may have come 
into contact with floodwater. 

Cheverly Fitness Bootcamp is your free community 
fitness resource! We are community led, gathering 
together to do body weight and light weight workouts, 
each at their own pace. For the Cold Dark Months, 
and while we are unable to meet at the Town Gym due 

to Covid, the Bootcamp is not meeting in person.  
 

If you would like to receive information and be  
notified when Bootcamp resumes, contact us via email 
at our google group:  
cheverly-fitness-bootcamp@googlegroups.com or our 

Facebook group called Cheverly Bootcamp. 
 
 

Mooovement is Fun!  
 

THE WOMEN’S CLUB 
 

March 8th is International Women’s Day  
Here is to strong women: May we know them. May we 

be them. May we raise them. 
 

YOU ARE INVITED:  
"BLACK HISTORY CELEBRATION" 

 

SUNDAY, MARCH 27 - 2-4 P.M. - TOWN PARK 
(Light refreshments & drinks) 

 

KEYNOTE SPEAKER: Theresa Dudley-Vice Presi-
dent-Maryland State Education Association 

 

The event is outside. We will follow local COVID 
recommendations. Changes due to weather conditions 
will be sent. 
 

CAACO joins with the Women’s Club to celebrate 
our scholars, innovators, and visionaries today and 
every day of the year! 
 

Together we can create a safe & loving Community 
that is Compassionate, Caring, Kind, and shows 

"Love In Action" 
 

International Season of Nonviolence 
We are now in the midst of the "International Season 
of Nonviolence" that was created by Arun Gandhi to 
honor the lives of his grandfather Mahatma Gandhi 
and MLK, Jr. It lasts from January 30 to April 4 and is 
a time to reflect, practice, and teach peace. 
 

Love In Action 
Here are some "Love In Action" steps you can take: 1) 
Learn to understand and respect another culture. 2) 
Speak with kindness, respect, and patience. 3) Tell 
your family what they mean to you. 4) Talk less and 
listen more. 5) Acknowledge and thank someone for a 
kind act. 6) Practice praise. 7) Be compassionate in 
thoughts, word, and deeds. 8) Listen to people with an 
open heart. 
 

"Whatever affects one directly affects all indirectly. I 
can never be what I ought to be until you are what you 
ought to be. This is the interrelated structure of reali-
ty." (MLK, Jr.)         
 

Join Cheverly Women’s Club today–contact Joyce 
Lang for information: 301-773-2211 

mailto:cheverly-fitness-bootcamp@googlegroups.com
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BOY SCOUT TROOP 257 
 

Unplug your son and put him on a path to outdoor ad-
venture and character development – Boy Scout BSA 
Troop 257 is expanding and has fun activities planned 
for boys 11 to 18 (sixth to twelfth grade.) We're pre-
paring for our annual Search and Rescue emergency 
preparedness exercise scheduled for March 27, an 
April cycling day trip, two overnight campouts in 
April, three overnight campouts in May/June, and a 
week of BSA summer camp in Resica Falls, NY, in 
mid-July! Warm weather activities include camping, 
backpacking, hiking, swimming, kayaking, and of 
course character and leadership development. Please 
contact Micah Watson at micah@cheverlyday.com or 
240-603-9366. (We can also connect boys and girls 11 
and under with Cub Scout Pack 257, and we can    
connect girls 11 to 18 with a neighboring BSA Girls 
Troop.) Thank you to all of our generous firewood 
customers!  

February 28th-March 4th is National Invasive Species 
Awareness Week. Invasive plants are non-native and 
able to proliferate so quickly that they degrade natural 
habitats and water quality, threaten the survival of  
native plants and animals, and damage ecosystem 
functions like soil retention and flooding control.   
After habitat destruction, invasive species are the   
second greatest threat to biodiversity. 
 

We can see many of the problems linked to invasive 
plants in our own yards. Many of our trees are at great 
risk of falling or dying because of being heavily 
weighted by invasive vines. Beneficial native shrubs 
and plants are crowded out or smothered. And, some 
invasives are linked to increased populations of    
mosquitos and ticks.  
 

Unfortunately, for our natural areas and parks, our 
yards are where their problems start. It is estimated 
that over 80-percent invasive shrubs, trees, and vines 
are escapees from yards and landscaped projects. 
Even if the invasives on our properties may not seem 
like they are a problem, they may be causing damage 
elsewhere.  
 

While there are too many to list here, ten of the    
common invasive plant species in Cheverly include:  
1. English ivy - Hedera helix 
2. Japanese and Chinese wisteria - Wisteria           

floribunda and Wisteria sinensis  
3. Amur honeysuckle - Lonicera maackii  
4. Barberry - Berberis thunbergia 
5. Bamboo - Phyllostachys aurea  and Phyllostachys 

aureosulcata  
6. Callery or Bradford pear-  Pyrus calleryana 
7. Burning bush or Winged euonymus - Euonymus 

alatus 
8. Wintercreeper - Euonymus fortunei  
9. Yellow flag iris - Iris pseudacorus  
10. Nandina or Heavenly bamboo - Nandina           

domestica 
 

If you would like help identifying invasive plants in 
your yard, to get tips on how to remove them, and 
learn about native replacements, please contact CNPP 
at cheverlynativeplantingproject@gmail.com.   
 

 

The Cheverly Garden Club will be having a hybrid 
live/Zoom meeting on Monday, March 21st at 7:00 
pm. Details will be sent to Garden Club members. If 
you wish to join the meeting, e-mail your name and 
street address to CheverlyGardenClub@verizon.net 
by March 16th. Our guest speakers will be Sarah 
Ramirez and Eve Josar. They will be talking about 
their experiences with the Maryland Master Gardener 
program. 
 

Now is the time to clean out old birdhouses or set up 
new ones. Begin planting cool season spring crops: 
lettuce, cabbage, beets, carrots, turnips, radishes, peas, 
and herbs – chives, dill, sage, thyme, and cilantro. 
Follow the instructions on the back of the seed pack 
for a successful harvest in a few months. 
 

The Cheverly Garden Club’s Life-Long Learning 
Grant is still taking applications. If you are interested 
in gardening, flowers, environmental issues, pro-
grams, and workshops to further your education,    
apply for one of our Lifelong Learning Grants. The 
maximum award is $500. You can apply if you are 18 
years old or older, reside in Cheverly or are a full-time 
employee of the Town. Grant applications are       
available by email. December 15th is the annual  
deadline for applications. For an application or further 
information, please e-mail the club at  
CheverlyGardenClub@verizon.net  
 

Stay healthy, stay hydrated, and enjoy the seed cata-
logs! 

mailto:micah@cheverlyday.com
mailto:cheverlynativeplantingproject@gmail.com
mailto:CheverlyGardenClub@verizon.net
mailto:CheverlyGardenClub@verizon.net
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Saint Patrick's Day - March 17th, 5-8pm. Join us for 
St. Patrick's Day and avoid those overcrowded bars. 
The Sons of the Cheverly American Legion Post 108 
will be serving Irish Stew, colcannon, bread and  
cookies for $10. We will be serving food in the    
Dugout bar from 5-8pm on Thursday March 17, while 
it lasts. Dine in or take out. The bar will open early at 
5pm that day. Stay for karaoke after dinner. There 
will be lots of Guinness and craft beer available. 
 

Food Trucks / Beer Garden - March 25th, 5-dark 
pm. Food truck and fresh air returns with the warmer 
weather. We will have several food options, and beer 
garden style taps flowing on the back parking lot. 
Look to our website or social media for updates on 
live music, food and draft beer options as we get  
closer to the date.  
 

Mardi Gras in April - April 23rd, 6-10:30pm. The 
108 Music Series returns with The Wild Anacostias. 
They were a hit on Cheverly Day 2019 and 2021 and 
at the American Legion in 2020. This ten piece band 
will play everything from Cajun to Zydeco to Funk to 
Rock. $14 at the Dugout or online. $20 at the door. 
Jambalaya meal starting at 6pm for $15 and the show 
starts at 7:30pm. 

 

Coffee with American Force Coffee - Friday    
mornings are coffee and pastries with local coffee 
company American Force Coffee out of Annapolis. 
You can also purchase whole beans, ground, and        
k-cups directly from them. 8-11:30am. 
 

Food by Para Hita - If you remember purchasing 
breakfast pastries, sandwiches and burritos from   
Manny back in 2021, things get even better. Para Hita 
is now selling food to dine-in for our members and 
guest, and take-out for any and all. As of this writing 
he has Burgers, Chicken Sandwich and Fries on the 
menu with occasional specials.  
 

Hand Dance - Local DJ Ernie "G" is playing great 
hits and providing great entertainment every Tuesday 
and Thursday from 12 to 4pm. Hand dancing aka DC 
Swing is an upbeat, mostly retiree crowd that abso-
lutely knows how to get moving. The group members 
don't mind offering dance lessons on the spot or you 
can sign up for one of the local instructors who      
typically offer Saturday lessons.  
 

Become a Member - Current or former                  
servicemembers with at least one day in the armed 
services and being honorably discharged or those still 

in the military are eligible to join. Family members of 
an eligible servicemember may join too.  
 

Email CheverlyAmericanLegion@gmail.com for 
more information. 

 

CHEVERLY VILLAGE 
 

Renewal 
 

It’s that time of year again: the crocuses 
are coming up, the patches of ice have disappeared, 
and you’re feeling tempted to plant something.  
 

Cheverly Village continually renews itself as well. In 
February we held a “Conversation on Leadership,” 
where we reached out to potential volunteers who 
might like to use their skills, imagination, and        or-
ganizational abilities to serve our members in new 
ways. New Board members will be elected in March, 
and new team leaders and Board officers will emerge 
as well. Training sessions for new volunteers are held 
quarterly, so the renewal continues all year.   
 

Just as a plant grows in soil, Cheverly Village grows in 
community. Through Cheverly Village’s  partnerships 
with the Community Market and the Cheverly Parent 
Resource Center, many Village members received 
lovely holiday wreaths in December and                 
heart-warming cards from small children on            
Valentine’s Day.  
 

The many events and activities we list on our website 
(Cheverlyvillage.org) and offer to our Cheverly neigh-
bors reflect Cheverly Village’s much broader commu-
nities.  Some activities are ones we’ve planned our-
selves: walks in the woods, Cheverly Village Book 
Club meetings, our weekly Social Hour, and Cheverly 
story-teller Cathy Smith’s Memoir Writing workshop.  
Many others are programs shared with us by other vil-
lages on such topics as the History of Rock-and-Roll 
and the historic African American community of Lake-
land in College Park.  Yet others are programs such as 
a presentation on “A Healthy Heart” brought to us by 
the Virginia Hospital Center, and Sibley  Hospital’s 
Senior Association’s annual conference on Sex and 
Aging.   
 

Save the date: “It’s All in the Family: Five must-have 
legal documents and Five Wishes.” Discover how to 
plan and personalize your care. Saturday, May 14, 
2022.   
 

For information about how to become a member, a vol-
unteer, or a supporter of Cheverly Village, contact us at 
Cheverlyvillage.org or 240 770 1033.  Together, our 
members, volunteers and supporters make it possible to 
stay in Cheverly and age in motion.  
 

--Diane La Voy, Cheverly Village President 

Cheverly American Legion Post 108 

mailto:CheverlyAmericanLegion@gmail.com


20 

 

 

Cheverly Newsletter 

March 2022 

PRSRT STD 
U.S. POSTAGE PAID 
HYATTSVILLE MD 
PERMIT NO. 1563 

Cheverly, MD 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 
CARRIER ROUTE 
CHEVERLY, MD  20785 

The Town of Cheverly does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, sex, disability, or sexual orientation.  
If you are a person with a disability (vision,hearing,or speech impairment) & wish to participate in Town activities or programs, 
please contact the Town Office at 301-773-8360, or the Maryland Relay System at 1-800-735-2258. 

COMMUNITY EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

 

Meetings & Events 

 

Mayor: Kayce Munyeneh      
Mayor@cheverly-md.gov      

240-478-4077 
 

Ward 1: Marverly Nettles   
CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov    

301-602-7348 
 

Ward 2: Micah Watson     
CMWard2@cheverly-md.gov    

240-603-9366 
 

Ward 3: Ted McCann        
CMWard3@cheverly-md.gov    

202-246-0910 
 

Ward 4: Joseph Dalaker  
CMWard4@cheverly-md.gov    

301-875-7498 
 

Ward 5:  Charley Garces   
CMWard5@cheverly-md.gov    

240-839-8693 
 

Ward 6: Amy Fry            
CMWard6@cheverly-md.gov    

301-678-3796 

Visite el sitio web de la 
Ciudad de Cheverly en 
www.cheverly-md.gov 
o escanee el código QR 
para obtener la  
traducción al  
Español del 
Boletín. 

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR 
Dylan Galloway 301-773-8360 
PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR 

Steve Brayman 301-773-2666 

INTERIM CHIEF OF POLICE 
Carl Miller  301-341-1055 
 

 

TOWN OFFICES                                  
301-773-8360 

Hours: M-F, 9am -5 pm 
 

POLICE HEADQUARTERS 
301-341-1055 

Police Dispatch  
(Non-Emergency)  

301-352-1200 
 

CODE COMPLIANCE  
240-770-7647 

 

PHOTO ENFORCEMENT 
240-770-7641 

 

PUBLIC WORKS  
301-773-2666 

Hours: M-F, 7:30 am -4 pm   
 

MARYLAND RELAY 711 

Town of Cheverly Website: www.cheverly-md.gov  
Email “Contact The Town” links on the Website  

 Monday, March 7th  Green Infrastructure  
 7:30 pm - 9:30 pm  Virtual Meeting 

 Tuesday, March 1st  Planning Board Meetings  
 7:30 pm  

 Tuesday, March 3rd  Youth Development  
 4:00 pm -  6:00  pm  Hot Chocolate Social 

 Tuesday, March 8th  PCAB Meeting  
 8:00 pm    Zoom 

 Wednesday, March 9th  Community Driven Risk 

 3:00 pm - 5:00 pm  Reduction @ Cheverly  
    Gym 

 Thursday, March 17th  American Legion Post 108 
 5:00 pm - 8:00 pm  St. Patrick’s Day 

 Monday, March 21st  Cheverly Garden Club  
           Meeting 

 Tuesday, March 22nd  Recreational Council  
 7:00 pm   Meeting Large Conf. Room 
    Town Hall 

 Friday, March 25th  American Legion Post 108 
    Food Truck/Beer Garden 

 Sunday, March 27th  CAACO & Women’s Club 
 2:00 pm -  4:00  pm  Black History Celebration  

 Monday, March 28th  CAACO  Meeting 
 7:00 pm    

mailto:CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov

